
HELLO MASSEY ENTHUSIASTS,
     First I would like to thank you all for the opportunity to serve the Massey collectors of 
Illinois as your president. I look forward to the task of moving our organization forward 
and to restoring the “fun & Social group” that we used to have. It will be challenging but 
together we can restore our group to the level of membership that we used to have. Cur-
rently we have around 58 different households as members. That is down from 185 from 
about 5 years ago. That isn’t good! So I want to hear from you, ideas that can make our 
group better and complaints that you don’t feel comfortable bringing up in meetings. Let 
me be your voice and lets work together to rebuild our group.
     Before I go any further I would like to tell you just a little about me and my family. 
I am married to a wonderful woman for 26 years this coming July. Deb is a dietary en-
gineer, (school cook). I am a freight relocation engineer, (truck driver) and together we 
have 6 boys. Our oldest is married and we are waiting for grandchildren. Tyler if you are 
reading this we are still waiting! Deb grew up on a farm as I was a city kid with lots of 
farm exposure on my grandmothers and uncle’s farm. My dad is responsible for my love 
of Massey’s. I remember his first, no not a tractor but a Massey 440 snowmobile and yes 
it would fly. We had a lot of winters riding that thing around the county. I like to collect 
Massey toys. My goal is to have one of every model in 1/16 scale. I have a good start with 
about 20 tractors and 3 implements but I have found out that my goal might be unattain-
able because Massey built so many different things. Where am I going to find a 1/16 scale 
Massey Harris washing machine?? FYI, I am up before the chickens and down before the 
owls get up, so if you need to call please do it before 9 pm (Diane R. LOL). 
     Next I would like to address some of the mail you have been receiving. First in a recent 
letter from Charlie Gerson it was brought up again that Ron Albers Sr. wasn’t a member in 
good standing with MCI. This could not be farther from the truth. Charlie had also brought 
this point up at the spring meeting. Charlie’s point was that Ron Sr. did not forward his 
MCA dues to MCA. He paid the same amount as you and I did but chose not to give his 
portion to the MCA but rather leave it in the MCI treasuries. Nowhere in MCA or MCI 
bylaws does it state that chapter members have to pay dues to the MCA to be members 
of their local chapter. Charlie Gerson was asked at the spring meeting to show where a 
chapter member had to join the MCA and was not able to do so. The matter at the meet-
ing was laid to rest. The only reason that Ron Sr. resigned his position was so I could run 
for president because our bylaws state only one family member on the board at a time. 
So with that I would like to put this to rest once and for all, not only is Ron Albers Sr. a 
member in good standing with the MCI he has also done an exceptional job as the treasure 
for the last 5 years. Thank you Ron for all you do for this organization.
     Now, on to the big election results, as you read the minutes from the spring meeting it 
is clear to see that the election is over and done. Charlie Gerson acted on his own by send-
ing out the mail in ballots without board approval. Also a majority of the board was not 
present at the counting of the ballots, and it’s not recognized by the board as an official
MCI board meeting. According to our by-laws 4 board members need to be present for a 
quorum. So the action of the MCI and the MCI board is to continue to move this group 
forward and not continue this whole vote, revote, and I can’t vote stuff. It is over and done 
and we now need to focus on building our group up and having some fun. As far as the
Trailer and money that Charlie still has in his possession, the board is taking steps to
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recover all MCI assets. Also some of you may have noticed that MCA has not changed the information in the Clip-
per newsletter for where to send your dues even after I instructed both the MCA president and the MCA newslet-
ter editor to do so. All dues are to be sent to the MCI treasure, Dave Kieser. It has always been this way and will 
continue to be that way. By sending your dues to anyone else may cause you not to get the MCI newsletter and 
important information on upcoming events. 
     Now to more important business, Tractor Shows!! MCI summer show will be held in Charleston Il on July 18‐20th. 
There will be a meal on the evening of the 19th at a cost of $10 per person. Please contact Don Madlem by July 1st so we 
can have a number of people attending for food count. There will be a short members meeting also that weekend and I 
am thinking we will do it before we eat on Saturday evening. Let me know what you think on what works best so all can 
attend. I do not want to do the meeting during the show itself. It’s hard for everyone to hear and focus with passers by 
coming and going during our meeting. There will be a benefit auction for the MCI after the meeting. If you have some 
Massey Items you would like to donate please contact Don Madlem. At the auction we will be featuring a very nice 
Massey Harris garden stone up for auction. So plan on staying for some fun fellowship and who knows what else might 
happen. The Board and I are working on a fall fellowship dinner, a chance for all to gather and enjoy food fellowship 
and some entertainment. We are thinking that November would be good. I would like to see this as an opportunity to 
have all enthusiast gather and not just MCI members. It would be a great opportunity to possibly sign up new members. 
If every member brings a friend and we sign that friend up well then we double our group, worth it? I think so. And 
what would a tractor club party be without a tractor show? So how about a 1/16th tractor and implement show at the 
fellowship night. We could set up some cans to cast a vote on the best of the best and have some prizes to boot. This is 
just some of the ideas we are talking about, what are yours contact me our board with your idea’s so we can have a great 
night of fun and fellowship, oh and food can’t forget the food! Ha ha ha
     Thoughts and prayers go out to some of our members with health issues, Ray Swanson, Wayne Wolf, and Charlie 
Gerson. Hope each day you get better and stronger. We need you at the shows so we can talk tractors. Get well soon. 
Also folks keep the Madlem family in your prayers that everything with their family works out for the best with their 
loved one and to the family of Shirley LaMont Randle, 83, of Irving, IL, who has passed away recently. Shirley has been 
a member of MCI since the beginning of the group. He will be greatly missed.
     In closing I just want to say again that it is a privilege for me to serve as your president. This is not my group but it is 
our group. I am here to do what’s best for us. If you have any questions or concerns call me. 618‐960‐4424. I Can’t wait 
to see you all at the summer show, until then keep the red and yellow shining.

									         Your new president,
									         Ron Albers, Jr.

Notes from MCI Secretary
Hello to all:
     Hope Spring is finding all well. At our annual Spring Gathering the necessity for a Bylaw committee was 
established. If you are interested in being on the By Law committee, please respond to one of the Board mem-
bers by July 15, 2014. At our State Show in Charleston, IL there will be a MCI meeting at which time the By Law 
committee will be formed. We are hopeful to have a broad mix of individuals willing to serve on this commit-
tee, meet, make recommendations for changes and notify MCI members 30 days before our next annual Spring 
Gathering so the proposed changes can be voted on then.
     Additionally, in conjunction with our State Show banquet on Saturday evening, MCI will have our traditional 
auction. MCI is looking for both donations of items to be auctioned off as well as bidders. Please remember even 
though we are a tractor club, the ladies like items to bid on as well. Elsewhere in our newsletter there is informa-
tion on the State Show, banquet and deadline for submitting your attendance at the banquet. Hope to see you all 
in Charleston. Have a safe summer.

Diane Ruhmann, MCI Secretary



Your MCI Officers

Upcoming Events
2014
July 18-20            MCI State Show                                                             Charleston, IL
July 31, Aug. 1-2	 Massey Expo of North America				    Rushville, IN

2015
June 11-13		 Massey Days 21 - Mike Popp				    Baraboo, WI

2016
June			   Massey Days 22 - John Bush				    Shelbyville, IN

Board Member-2014
Ray Swanson

818 S. Franklin
Litchfield, IL 62056

217-324-5633

Vice President
Don Madlem

350 Decker Springs Rd
Charleston, IL 61920

217-345-6943

Board Member-2015
Debbie Armstrong

2766 County Rd
El Paso, IL 61738

309-527-5416

Secretary-2015
Diane Ruhmann

6758 Konarcik Rd
Waterloo, IL 62298

618-473-2680

Board Member-2015
Harry Bowen

113 N. Church Box 26
Orangeville, IL 61060

815-789-4248

Treasurer
David Keiser

10724 Fruit Rd
Marine, IL 62061

217-259-3236

President
Ron Albers, Jr.
22206 East Rd.

Carlyle, IL 62231
618-960-4424

 

Shirley LaMont Randle – 83  7/16/1930 ‐ 5/19/2014  

Shirley LaMont Randle, 83, of Irving, IL passed away on Monday, May 19, 2014, at 9:39 p.m. at Hillsboro 
Area Hospital, Hillsboro, IL.  Visitation will be held on Thursday, May 22, 2014, from 5:00 p.m. ‐ 7:00 p.m.  
at Bass Patton Dean Funeral Home, Hillsboro, IL.  Masonic service will be held at 7:00 p.m.  Funeral 
services will be on Friday, May 23, 2014, at 1:00 p.m. at Bass Patton Dean Funeral Home, Hillsboro, IL. 

Mr. Randle was born on July 16, 1930, to the late Louie R. and Margaret Mae (Hicks) Randle.  He married 
Joyce Elaine Redman on July 21, 1950, at the Presbyterian Parsonage, Hillsboro, IL.  During his lifetime, 
Mr. Randle lived in Walshville, IL; Centralia, IL; Tuscon, AZ and Irving, IL.   Mr. Randle was 
owner/operator of Montgomery County Vault Company with his brother, a welder at Allis‐Chalmers and 
Fiat‐Allis in Springfield, operator of Marathon Station in Irving, IL and a heating and air conditioning 
technician with L&W Heating, Air Conditioning and Appliances in Hillsboro, IL during his lifetime.  He was 
a member of Irving Masonic Lodge #155, Midstate Tractor Collectors Club, Irving Area Historic Museum 
Board, CRC of Irving Board, Massey Collectors of Illinois and Litchfield Senior Citizens. 

Survivors include his wife, Elaine Randle, of Irving, IL; five children, Stephen L. (wife Peggy) Randle, 
Springfield, IL; James L Randle, Decatur, IL; Christine (husband Ed) Huber, Hillsboro, IL; David G. (wife 
Gail) Randle, Sorento, IL; Richard P. (wife Margaret) Randle, Makanda, IL; eight grandchildren, Shelly 
Goodwin, Leah Gibbs, Jesse Cerentano, Joshua Randle, Whitney McSperritt, Brett Huber, Caleb Randle, 
Jack Randle; 4 step‐grandchildren, Michael Long, Christy Long, David Mosley, Dalton King; four great 
grandchildren, Cole Goodwin, Allie Goodwin, Zack Gibbs, Willow McSperritt; two step‐great 
grandchildren Mary Kate Long and Quentin Black; two brothers, Donald R. Randle and Charles L. Randle, 
both of Litchfield, IL and one sister, Bernice Akeman of Hillsboro, IL. 

He was preceded in death by his parents; one grandson, Justin Randle; two brothers and six sisters. 

Memorials may be sent to Irving Area Historical Museum and Alzheimer's Association of Greater Illinois. 

Shirley LaMont Randle – 83  7/16/1930 - 5/19/2014 
Shirley LaMont Randle, 83, of Irving, IL passed away on Monday, May 19, 2014, at 9:39 p.m. at Hillsboro Area Hospi-
tal, Hillsboro, IL.  Visitation will be held on Thursday, May 22, 2014, from 5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.  at Bass Patton Dean 
Funeral Home, Hillsboro, IL.  Masonic service will be held at 7:00 p.m.  Funeral services will be on Friday, May 23, 
2014, at 1:00 p.m. at Bass Patton Dean Funeral Home, Hillsboro, IL.
Mr. Randle was born on July 16, 1930, to the late Louie R. and Margaret Mae (Hicks) Randle.  He married Joyce Elaine 
Redman on July 21, 1950, at the Presbyterian Parsonage, Hillsboro, IL.  During his lifetime, Mr. Randle lived in Walsh-
ville, IL; Centralia, IL; Tuscon, AZ and Irving, IL.   Mr. Randle was owner/operator of Montgomery County Vault 
Company with his brother, a welder at Allis-Chalmers and Fiat-Allis in Springfield, operator of Marathon Station in 
Irving, IL and a heating and air conditioning technician with L&W Heating, Air Conditioning and Appliances in Hill-
sboro, IL during his lifetime.  He was a member of Irving Masonic Lodge #155, Midstate Tractor Collectors Club, Ir-
ving Area Historic Museum Board, CRC of Irving Board, Massey Collectors of Illinois and Litchfield Senior Citizens.

Survivors include his wife, Elaine Randle, of Irving, IL; five children, Stephen L. (wife Peggy) Randle, Springfield, IL; James L Randle, Decatur, 
IL; Christine (husband Ed) Huber, Hillsboro, IL; David G. (wife Gail) Randle, Sorento, IL; Richard P. (wife Margaret) Randle, Makanda, IL; eight 
grandchildren, Shelly Goodwin, Leah Gibbs, Jesse Cerentano, Joshua Randle, Whitney McSperritt, Brett Huber, Caleb Randle, Jack Randle; 4 
step-grandchildren, Michael Long, Christy Long, David Mosley, Dalton King; four great grandchildren, Cole Goodwin, Allie Goodwin, Zack 
Gibbs, Willow McSperritt; two step-great grandchildren Mary Kate Long and Quentin Black; two brothers, Donald R. Randle and Charles L. 
Randle, both of Litchfield, IL and one sister, Bernice Akeman of Hillsboro, IL.
He was preceded in death by his parents; one grandson, Justin Randle; two brothers and six sisters.
Memorials may be sent to Irving Area Historical Museum and Alzheimer’s Association of Greater Illinois.



Board Minutes
Tentative Minutes of the MCI Spring General Meeting, Saturday, March 22, 2014, Hickory Grove Restaurant, Jerseyville, IL

Board Members present:  Charles Gerson, Ron Yanos, Harry Bowen, Debbie Armstrong, Ron Albers, Sr., Ray Swanson, 
and Diane Ruhmann         Absent: none  
Call to Order:  President, Charles Gerson called the meeting to order at 12:45 p.m.   We all stood for the Pledge of Al-
legiance.     
Opening statements:  Charlie thanked everyone for coming and said after meeting we were welcome to go to his busi-
ness and then his home in Hardin to view his collection. Light refreshments would be available at his home.  He also 
stated the meeting would be in orderly fashion.   
Minutes from last meeting: Diane Ruhmann read the minutes from the meeting held on July 7, 2013 at Orangeville, 
IL. Debbie Armstrong made the motion to approve minutes as read and Tom Jansen seconded it.  The motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report: 
Before Treasurers’s report was read, Charlie Gerson addressed why his name is listed to send dues to in MCA and why 
Ron Albers, Sr. is listed in MCI newsletter. It regards the fact that MCA didn’t receive dues from MCI for Ron Albers, 
Sr in 2013 and couldn’t be MCI treasurer.  After much discussion a motion was made by Ron Yanos to change MCI 
ByLaws that have to be MCA/MCI member to hold office in MCI.  Marion Albers seconded the motion.  The motion 
passed.  More discussion followed and another motion was made regarding amending the Bylaws, but it was pointed 
out that the motion was unnecessary as a motion was already in place to change the Bylaws.  Bylaw changes can only 
be made at the Spring Gathering with advance notice to membership; therefore Bylaw changes can not be made until 
Spring Gathering in 2015.
The checking account that Charlie Gerson opened in MCI’s name had total of 664.00 in deposits (184.00 sales of cloth-
ing from Half Century of Progress Show and 480.00 in dues received.  He forwarded 375.00 in 4 separate payments to 
MCA for dues and paid 47.39  to Ramona Gerson for prizes for today’s meeting leaving a balance of 241.61 which will 
be forwarded to Ron Albers, Sr. MCI treasurer. In addition to these funds, Ron Albers, SR. reported the following funds:  
checking  $2930.27, CD1 $6059.56, CD 2 $5166.72.  Don Madlem made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report, 
seconded by Dean Schwartzkopf.  The motion carried.
Newsletter:  Don Madlem turned in two bills to Ron Albers for stamps for MCI newsletter mailings.  He indicated after 
they way he was spoken to regarding last two newsletters he cannot work with the President and Vice-President and he 
was no longer doing the newsletter.
More discussion followed regarding changes to MCI Bylaws and a motion was made by Diane Ruhmann to establish a 
Bylaw Committee with a mailing to all current and former MCI members, attaching current MCI Bylaws with informa-
tion that the Bylaw Committee will be established at the meeting in July at MCI State Show at Charleston, IL.  Individu-
als can volunteer to be on the committee.  Motion seconded by Jerry Albers.  Motion carried.
Clothing Sales and Hat Sales:  Charlie reported he was happy with the clothing sales last year and that Ramona Gerson 
and Debbie Armstrong had some suggestions about new items.  Charlie indicated that the market could get saturated 
with MCI merchandise, Debbie and Ramona stated they received inquiries about children’s sizes, suggestions were 
made about placing a tractor, or combine on shirts, selling key chains or a temperature gauge as Friends of Massey.  
Charlie then asked about doing a clothing count, contacting all the Board members to get items ordered for State Show.  
Members met this with general consensus.
Charlie Gerson apologized to Don Madlem.
Old Business:   
MCA – Debbie Armstrong reported on the Annual MCA meeting and indicated that the Tax exempt status for MCA 
has expired, and that a CPA is working on getting the status restored with IRS. MCA is selling hat pins and DVD’s which 
can be purchased on MCA’s website to raise funds.  The ByLaw changes were voted on with most significant one being 
the MCA President will now be elected annually instead of for 3-year period.
Charlie Gerson is now on MCA board.  He also reported that John Bush provided information on Massey Expo this 
year in Rushville.  The exhibitors will have to pay to enter show (most exhibitors are not used to having an entry fee), 
if you bring a golf cart, there is a $10.00 fee to cover insurance, which is quite expensive, and there will be registration 
table to pay the fee to become a member for one year. Charlie also state that Gary Sager has obtained access to 90 acres 
for an all Massey equipment plow day on Saturday 10/25 with rain date of 11/1.  Gary’s address will be used and equip-
ment will be unloaded there.  In addition to Gary and Charlie, Wes and Damon Armstrong are also on the committee.  
It was indicated that some help would be needed two weeks before the show.
Discussion revolved around the fact that MCI needs to forward dues to MCA, but if an MCI member pays full dues to 
MCA, MCI does not receive their portion of the dues payment from MCA.  Marion Albers asked our MCI members on 
the MCA board to bring this item to the MCA board’s attention.
Harry Bowen thanked everyone for coming to his show last July in Orangeville.  He was very happy with turn out and 
enjoyed the banquet on Saturday evening.  He had to leave to attend special event tonight and with 6 hour drive was 
going to be late to event.  He departed at 1:55 p.m.



Charlie reported that at MCA meeting it was stated that it was Illinois’s turn to sponsor the Annual Meeting.  Steve 
Ruhmann questioned how it could be Illinois’s turn to sponsor the meeting again since we sponsored the meeting in 
2009 and there are 7 chapters?   Ron Yanos made a motion that MCI put our name in the hat to sponsor the MCA meet-
ing with option to decline.  Motion seconded by Jerry Albers.  Motion carried.
Ron Albers Sr. said he received a request for MCI to place ad in their I&I magazine for $60.00 After discussion Ron 
Albers, Jr. made a motion to place a half page ad in the I & I magazine with MCI state show dates.  Dean Schwartzkopf 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Don Madlem stated that if you are planning on attending the MCI State show in Charleston on July 18, 19, and 20, 
2014 to reserve your rooms now as there is another big event in the area.    He also indicated that on Saturday there is 
a car show and last year with rain they had 99, this year they are expecting 125 to 150 cars.  He said anyone attending 
the Penfield show was welcome to drop off equipment at his house for the state show.  He has the room and is about 1 
mile from Fairgrounds.
Clarence Keiser reported that the Massey Library at American Heritage Museum in Greenville is about ready to open 
and looks really nice.
Dean Schwartzkopf reported on 2015 MCI State Show at New Windsor, IL.  He is planning on having a meal catered 
with 3 meats and have served in big tent on grounds.  He indicated there are some camping facilities on the grounds on 
the Rodeo side.  In addition to the MCI state show, this will be the Edwards River show and threshing activities will be 
on the grounds as well as parade.  Closest hotel rooms are in Galesburg.
New business:   
 
Election of officers:  Charlie Gerson asked Don Madlem if he was going to count votes and Herman Albers will also 
count votes.
Before Charlie could begin Ron Albers, Sr. resigned as Treasurer of MCE effective immediately for the good of the club.  
Ron Albers, Jr. nominated David Keiser for Treasurer and he accepted the nomination.  Ron Albers, Sr. nominated Ron 
Albers, Jr. for president and he accepted the nomination.  Ron Albers, Jr. nominated Don Madlem for Vice President 
and he accepted the nomination.
Tom Jansen indicated that Cindy Jansen only would run for treasurer if no one else ran and since Dave Keiser was run-
ning, she was out of the race.
The other officers on the ballot submitted with the MCI newsletter were Charles Gerson, President and Ron Yanos, Vice 
President.  
Marion Albers made a motion to close nominations.  David Brockley seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Don Madlem stated that since he was running for Vice President, he couldn’t count votes.  Herman Albers asked Diane 
Ruhmann to count votes with him.
Election was completed.  After the votes were counted, the treasurer was Dave Keiser and Diane Ruhmann congratu-
lated him.  Diane Ruhmann announced that there was a tie for President with Charles Gerson and Ron Albers, Jr. both 
receiving 16 votes and there was also a tie for Vice President with Ron Yanos and Don Madlem both receiving 15 votes.  
She further stated that Herman Albers and she had recounted the votes 4 times.
Members were asked to vote again for President and Vice President.  Paper was handed out to anyone who required 
them; votes were collected and tallied by Herman Albers and Diane Ruhmann.  
Diane Ruhmann announced that Ron Albers, Jr was elected president with 19 votes and Charlie Gerson received 12 
votes for president.  Don Madlem was elected vice president with 19 votes and Ron Yanos received 10.  Diane Ruhmann 
thanked Charlie Gerson and Ron Yanos for their service.
Charlie Gerson stated that Ron Albers, Jr. would finish meeting.

State Show:  Don Madlem added some further information regarding the MCI State show in Charleston, IL.  The cater-
ers will need to know how many people will attend and the cost will be per person.  He needs a list of people and then 
asked if MCI would pay for MCI members and anyone who brought Massey Equipment to attend the banquet as hap-
pened in Altamont.  Clarence Keiser made a motion that MCI members pay for our meals.  Ron Albers, Jr. seconded 
the motion.  The motion carried.

Closing Statement:  Ron Albers, Jr. made statement that as MCI grows, MCA grows and that he is not against MCA, but 
wee need to look out for MCI.  He also asked everyone to mark November 8, 2014 on the calendar to have a Harvest 
Party, Thanksgiving Party or Christmas Party or whatever you want to call it at Greenville, IL.  Our club works very 
hard and we need to have some fun.
 
Adjournment:  Dean Schwartzkopf made motion to adjourn meeting and Ben Jansen seconded the motion.  Meeting 
adjourned at 3:05 p.m.

Diane Ruhmann
MCI Secretary



Some Massey Days Pictures
Massey Days 2014  • St. James, Mo.  • by Ron Albers, Jr.

Recently I was able to take a day off from work to attend Massey days in St. James, Mo. I was only able to attend 
the Friday events because of a wedding we had to attend on Saturday but it gave me the opportunity to take some 
pictures of some great equipment and catch up with some folks that I haven’t seen in a while. By the way all you 
single folks out there, you do not schedule a wedding on a tractor show weekend!!! Just say’n HA HA HA
I didn’t get a lot of information on all the different tractors and implements but I do know they came from all 
over. I seen folks from Minnesota, Nebraska, Pennsylvania, Indian, Ohio, Iowa, Illinois and of course Missouri. 
What a great day on Friday and special thanks to Dale Lawrence and his family for hosting the event at his farm. 
Their hard work and attention to details made the event a true pleasure.
One of the tractors that I got to see and get some info on was Joe Poncelete’s Massey Harris 44V, yes “v” as in 
vineyard. Only 30 of them ever made and he found one in Washington state. What a dandy! I hope you all enjoy 
the pictures from the day and make plans for next year in Baraboo Wisconsin, I think that might be longer than 
a day trip. LOL



Joe Poncelete’s Massey Harris 44V
 

 
Here is a nice Massey Ferguson pulling tractor from st. Genevieve, mo. Chris Gegg 
owner, mechanic, transport and finance man. Logan Gegg driver and glory seeker. LOL 

Here is a nice Massey Ferguson pulling tractor from st. 
Genevieve, mo. Chris Gegg owner, mechanic, transport and 
finance man. Logan Gegg driver and glory seeker. LOL
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ernon K
night  812.864.2289   M

isfire41@
aol.com

 
 2014 Show

 Com
m

ittee 
John B

ush - C
hair - 812.343.1374   jwbush53@

hotm
ail.com

 
G

ary E
m

sw
eller - 317.745.7949   M

asseyH
@

aol.com
 

V
ernon K

night -  812.864.2289 m
isfire42@

aol.com
   

 
 

Tom
 Tague - 765.561.2561   tom

carolt@
yahoo.com

 

H
osted by 

Indiana M
assey Collectors Association    Pioneer Engineers Club of Indiana, Inc 

 

In C
onjunction w

ith 

66th Annual Pioneer Engineers Reunion 
 

Featuring  

The M
assey Fam

ily of Agriculture Equipm
ent 

(W
allis, M

assey-H
arris, Ferguson, M

assey Ferguson) 
4 D

ay Gate Pass - $10.00 or $5 per D
ay 

(Includes m
em

bership & insurance - w
rist bands issued at gate) 

Children U
nder 12 Are FREE

 

· · 

 
 

 
 

3 M
iles S

outh of Tow
n - Just O

ff H
ighw

ay 3    G
P

S
 A

ddress - 3707 S
 C

o R
d 200 W

 

Prim
itive C

am
ping is A

vailable on Show
 G

rounds 
C

ontact G
lynn G

raham
   317.642.9889  

glynngraham
61@

gm
ail.com

   for pricing and reservations. 

A
 block of room

s has been reserved exclusively for our M
assey fam

ily guests at the only hotel in R
ushville.  

R
oom

s w
ill not be easy to find as you m

ove forw
ard, so do not hesitate to m

ake your reservations.   
S

pecial nightly rates are $85.95. P
lease ask for room

s under the nam
e “G

ary E
m

sw
eller.”   

R
oom

s w
ill be held until July 1, 2014. 

 C
om

fort Inn  
320 C

onrad H
arcourt W

ay 
R

ushville, Indiana 46173 
765-932-2999 
 Located on the N

orth side of R
ushville on H

ighw
ay 3  

Approxim
ately 5.8 m

iles from
 the show

 grounds 

Other H
otels 

G
reensburg (South of R

ushville) 
 H

am
pton Inn &

 Suites G
reensburg 

2075 N
 M

ichigan Ave, G
reensburg, IN

 47240 
(812) 663-5000 
17.5 M

iles 
 H

oliday Inn Express G
reensburg 

915 W
 Ann Blvd, G

reensburg, IN
 47240 

(812) 663-5500 
16.9 M

iles 
 B

aym
ont Inn &

 Suites G
reensburg 

2317 Indiana 3, G
reensburg, IN

 47240 
(812) 663-6055 
17.5 M

iles 
 Q

uality Inn &
 Suites 

2211 Indiana 3, G
reensburg, IN

 47240 
(812) 663-9998 
17.5 M

iles 

Shelbyville (W
est of R

ushville)  

H
oliday Inn Express H

otel &
 Suites Shelbyville 

38 W
 R

am
part R

d, Shelbyville, IN
 46176 

(317) 398-0800 
24.8 M

iles  

Q
uality Inn &

 Suites 
111 Lee B

lvd, Shelbyville, IN
 46176 

 (317) 392-2299 
21.5 M

iles  

H
am

pton Inn Shelbyville 
59 E R

am
part R

d, Shelbyville, IN
 46176 

(317) 398-9100 
24.8 M

iles  

C
om

fort Inn 
36 W

 R
am

part R
d, Shelbyville, IN

 46176 
(317) 398-8044 

24.8 M
iles  

Super 8 Shelbyville 
20 W

 R
am

part R
d, Shelbyville, IN

 46176 
(317) 392-6239 

24.8 M
iles 



Classified
Massey Harris 2 Bottom Row Tip Plow, Good 

Condition but missing coulters.  
Call Charles Russell - Phone: 618-2384302

Fill out the inform
ation below

 and send it along w
ith paym

ent to the address above. 
 

 N
am

e(s)  ________________________________________________________________________ 

A ddress  _________________________________________________________________________ 

C ity  _____________________________________  State  _______  Zip  ____________________ 

Phone  ___________________________________ 

E m
ail  ___________________________________ 

 
_ ______  N

um
ber of M

eals @
 $20 =

  $ ______  Total Included 

 

1299 N
. Sexton Street, Rushville,  IN

 46173 
6 :00 pm

 
  

The M
eal W

ill Include 
  Fried C

hicken, R
oast B

eef, M
ashed Potatoes and W

hite G
ravy, G

reen B
eans,  

C
orn, Tossed Salad, D

essert and Ice Tea or W
ater 

 
Cost is $20 per person and is payable w

ith your reservation to IM
CA 

 
R

eservations need to be subm
itted by July 12, 2014 

 

Vernon K
night 

5276 W
 S

tate R
d 42 

B
razil, IN

  47834-7273 
 

P
hone  812-864-2289     E

m
ail  m

isfire41@
aol.com

 
  

The A
nnual M

E
N

A
 B

enefit Auction helps to offset the costs associated w
ith the N

ational Show
. 

D
onations, C

ontributions and Liberal B
idding are very M

U
C

H
 A

P
P

R
E

C
IA

TE
D

. 

· 



DON’T FORGET TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP BEFORE THE END OF THE YEAR!
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

FOR MASSEY COLLECTORS OF ILLINOIS (MCI)
MASSEY COLLECTORS OF ILLINOIS (MCI) is a chapter of the Massey Collectors Association, a national 
organization dedicated to the preservation and promotion of the Massey product line for collectors and enthusi-
est.  MCI was formed to advance the hobby in Illinois and neighboring states.  It affords its members additional 
opportunities to gather with fellow enthusiasts.  MCI sponsers an annual Spring Gathering and during the 
summer to promote Illinois show featuring Massey-Harris, Massey-Ferguson and Wallis machinery.  A newslet-
ter is published on a quarterly basis.  Annual dues for MCI membership are $30, which also covers your annual 
membership to MCA.  Join MCI/MCA and add good friends to your collection!

$30 Membership fee includes your MCI & MCA dues. • Do not send to MCA, MCI will do it for you.

PLEASE DETACH AND SEND TO THE ADDRESS BELOW

NAME(S)                                                                                                         DATE                                    

STREET/PO BOX                                                                                     

CITY                                                                       STATE                             ZIP                                         

PHONE                                                                  EMAIL                                                                            

YEAR                                            

NEW MEMBER

RENEWAL

Check if you would like your name and address listded 
in the MCI & MCA membership Directories (uses of 
those directories are limited to members only).

Please send payment to:   David Keiser • 10724 Fruit Rd • Marine, IL 62061 • 217-259-3236

MCI TREASURERS REPORT
3-29	 Balance when I took over			   $2898.83
3-29	 Deposit - Charlie Gearson	 $236.32	 $3117.15
4-4	 #251 Secretary of State	 -$18.00		
                       Trailer Sticker
4-3	 Returned Check		  -$221.32	 $2895.83
	 Charlie Gearson
4-3	 Bank Fee for Check		  -$6.00		  $2889.83
4-30	 #252 Gozia Law		  -$100.00	 $2789.83
                       Legal Fees
5-20	 #253 MCA			   -$75.00		 $2714.83
                       Dues
5-30	 #254 Melba Keiser		  -$28.68		 $2686.15
	           Flowers for S. Randle
6-13	 #255 Diane Ruhmann		 -$98.00		 $2588.15
                       Stamps
6-13	 #256 Ron Albers Jr.		  -$60.00		 $2528.15
                       Ad fro I&I Show Book
6-13	 #257 MCA			   -$25.00		 $2503.15
                       Dues

6-14	 Deposit	 $125.00	 $2628.15
	 Dues

CD		  $6061.65
	 Int	 $       2.32
		  $6063.97

CD		  $5168.50
	 Int	 $      1.98
		  $5170.48

David Keiser - Treasurer
10724 Fruit Rd
Marine, IL 62061

Phone# 217-259-3236
for any questions.



Massey Collectors of IL
Paap Printing

Newsletter Editor
507 Jackson Ave.

Charleston, IL 61920

MASSEY COLLECTORS 
OF ILLINOIS

Massey Collectors of Illinois (MCI) 
was founded November 30, 2002 
and was established as a chapter of 
Massey Collectors Association, Inc. 
(MCA) on March 8, 2003.

MCI Board of Directors

The purpose of MCI is to promote 
the preservation and interest in the 
historical value of the Massey and 
Ferguson product lines for collectors 
and enthusiasts.

Do you have an article or picture to share?  Do 
you have something for sale, or are you looking 
for a part for a tractor?  Then submit it to your 
MCI newsletter.  

Just send your info to: 

Paap Printing
507 Jackson Ave.
Charleston, IL 61920

or e-mail us at: 

paapprinting@consolidated.net

Deadline for
Fall Newsletter:
August 1ST, 2014


